
Courses and Curricula Committee
Minutes
April 9, 2025

Members Present: Alice Blackwell, Elizabeth Duck, Richard Elder, Cole Franklin, Adena LeJeune, Kerry Ordes, Laurie Pittman, Ahmed Shaffie, Jennifer Stegall, and Jennifer Wright.

Guests: Eamon Halpin, Andrew Hirchak

Dr. Alice Blackwell established a quorum and called the meeting to order at 3:03 p.m. 

The minutes of the March 19 meeting were approved by email. The votes were 10 in favor, 0 opposed, 1 abstaining, and 1 not voting. 

The minutes of the March 26 meeting were approved by email. The vote to approve was unanimous. 
Dr. Blackwell discussed the possibility that Faculty Senate might return some proposals and how the committee might address these items.
Ms. Wright made a motion to batch vote on the agenda items where appropriate. Dr. Shaffie seconded the motion. Results of the live voice vote were as follows: 10 in favor (Blackwell, Duck, Elder, Franklin, LeJeune, Ordes, Pittman, Shaffie, Stegall, and Wright), 0 opposed, 0 abstentions, and 2 not voting due to absence (Allen and Purifoy).
The committee reviewed the additions of CSCI 2991, CYBR 2991, INTE 2991, and MATH 2991. These additions were all favorably reviewed on March 19 but returned to the department due to a typographical error. The error has been corrected, and the proposals have been resubmitted. Dr. Elder moved to approve the additions of CSCI 2991, CYBR 2991, INTE 2991, and MATH 2991. Ms. Duck seconded the motion. Results of the live voice vote were as follows: 10 in favor (Blackwell, Duck, Elder, Franklin, LeJeune, Ordes, Pittman, Shaffie, Stegall, and Wright), 0 opposed, 0 abstentions, and 2 not voting due to absence (Allen and Purifoy).
The committee reviewed the addition of FIAR 3901. It was noted that all required elements are present in the proposal and adequate resources are reported to exist. No issues were noted. Dr. Elder moved to the addition of FIAR 3901. Dr. Stegall seconded the motion. Results of the live voice vote were as follows: 10 in favor (Blackwell, Duck, Elder, Franklin, LeJeune, Ordes, Pittman, Shaffie, Stegall, and Wright), 0 opposed, 0 abstentions, and 2 not voting due to absence (Allen and Purifoy).
The next item on the agenda was the addition of ENGL 3004. Dr. Blackwell explained that this proposal was withdrawn by the department to reconsider some details.
The next item on the agenda was the deletion of ENGL 3008. This deletion is contingent upon the addition of ENGL 3004. Action was deferred until ENGL 3004 is resubmitted and approved.
The committee reviewed the proposal to delete the Criminal Justice Certificate. The curriculum is being deleted due to low enrollment. Dr. Elder moved to approve the deletion of the Criminal Justice Certificate. Ms. Duck seconded the motion. Results of the live voice vote were as follows: 10 in favor (Blackwell, Duck, Elder, Franklin, LeJeune, Ordes, Pittman, Shaffie, Stegall, and Wright), 0 opposed, 0 abstentions, and 2 not voting due to absence (Allen and Purifoy).
Dr. Blackwell previewed upcoming proposals. 
The next meeting was set for Monday, April 14 at noon. 
Ms. Duck moved to adjourn. Ms. Pitman seconded the motion. Results of the live voice vote were as follows: 10 in favor (Blackwell, Duck, Elder, Franklin, LeJeune, Ordes, Pittman, Shaffie, Stegall, and Wright), 0 opposed, 0 abstentions, and 2 not voting due to absence (Allen and Purifoy).
The meeting adjourned at 3:35 p.m.

Minutes submitted by Adena LeJeune.
